





SUPERVISOR'S REVIEW

Established January 12, 2007

DATE:

October 29, 2010

TO:

County Board Supervisors

FROM:

Russ Podzilni, County Board Chair

SUBJECT:

Mark Your Calendars for These Upcoming Events - Update

October 16-17, 23-24, 30-31, 2010 - Haunted Train Ride

Thresherman's Park, STH 51, Edgerton. For more information call 868-2814.



October 28, 2010 - Rock County Board Meeting

6:00 PM Regular meeting. (Invocation – Supervisor Arnold)



November 1, 2010 - Rock County Board Meeting

9:00 AM Budget Review by County Administrator. (Invocation – Supervisor Innis)



November 3, 2010 - Rock County Board Meeting

6:00 PM Public Hearing on the Budget. (Invocation – Supervisor Beaver)



November 9, 2010 - Rock County Board Meeting

9:00 AM Adoption of the Budget. (Invocation – Supervisor Heidenreich)



November 18, 2010 - Rock County Board Meeting

6:00 PM Regular meeting. (Invocation – Supervisor Mawhinney)

December 4, 2010 – 12th Annual Children's Christmas Benefit

At the Craig Center, Rock County Fairgrounds. For more information call Brian Knudson at 879-2213. **Donation of items for the auction are very much appreciated.**



December 16, 2010 - Rock County Board Meeting

6:00 PM Regular meeting. (Invocation – Supervisor Fox)

<u>December 17-23, 26-31, 2010 – Holiday Light Show</u>

5:30-8:30 PM Rotary Gardens. Nominal Fees. For more information call 752-3885 or go to www.rotarygardens.org.

NOTE: It is possible that at any of the above listed events a quorum of a governmental body may be present, however, no business of that governmental body will be conducted.

Note: When you fill out the white, half sheet per diem please leave the bottom line open for the County Board Chair to sign off on. If you need the Committee Chair to sign off on a per diem, have them initial after your name or on the line for attending meeting lasting longer than 4 hours. New per diem sheets will be available for you shortly.

Any Supervisor who finds himself/herself near the Courthouse on a Friday around 2:00 P.M. may stop in and pick up their weekly packet.

Repairs to the east and west parking ramps at the Courthouse will begin October 12th. If the weather cooperates the work will be completed by November 13th.

Work will begin Tuesday October 12th on the west (front) ramp, and will take about 2 ½ weeks to complete. The work on the west ramp will be done in two phases, which means only half of the upper ramp will be closed at a time. The lower ramp however, will be closed in its entirety for the full 2 ½ weeks. The reason for closing the entire lower ramp is to keep dust and debris from falling on any cars.

Phase 1 – West Ramp/South Half

The south half of the deck will be done first and will take just over a week to complete. The entrance off of St. Lawrence Street will be closed, and no parking or pedestrian traffic will be allowed on the south half. The north half of the upper front deck will be open and accessible off of Court Street. Access to the secure sallyport, and ADA parking, will not be affected. The few remaining spaces will be available for visitors only. Due to the fact the south loading dock will not be accessible for at least a week, vendors should be notified. They may find it easier to use the bus drop off location on Court Street and enter that north entrance of the Courthouse.

Phase 2 – West Ramp/North Half

Once work on the south half of the west ramp is complete, the south half will be reopened, and the north half will be closed, along with the Court Street Entrance. Work on the north half will take just over a week. Necessary access to the secure sallyport during the work will need to be coordinated through General Services. Access to the south loading dock will resume and ADA parking will be available. The few remaining spaces will be available for visitors.

Happy Birthday this month to Supervisor



November Brill

